
 
Wednesday, May 24: Rally to Increase Funding for Nonprofits! 

Rally Day Parking Information 

Free Parking 

We recommend carpooling if possible.  

Free parking is available at the Legislative Office Building Garage, 300 Capitol Avenue, in Hartford. 

However, we expect this parking garage to be full early.   

There are also about a dozen parking spaces on the east side of the Capitol, near the intersection of Elm 

and Trinity Streets. These spots will also fill early. 

Paid Parking Options 

Metered parking along nearby side streets is available (Oak Street, Hungerford Street, etc.) 

Paid parking in nearby private lots is also available: 

• 21 Oak Street, CEA Building, in the garage, not the surface lot. 

• 120 Capitol Avenue, new parking garage 

• 300 Asylum Street, ProPark (near XL Center) 

• 87-167 Allyn Street, ProPark (behind Black-Eyed Salley’s Restaurant) 

• 10 Ford Street, LAZ Parking (beyond Soldier’s and Sailors Memorial Arch) 

• Yankee Expressway Parking Lot (across from Union Station) 

 



 

Rally location – South Lawn of Capitol (facing Capitol Avenue; red X in screenshot above) 

From Legislative Office Building  

Once you pass security**, walk straight between the escalators into the hallway (the Concourse) and 

proceed to the moving walkway that connects the Legislative Office Building and the State Capitol. 

Proceed up the short escalator (an elevator can be found before the escalator, turning right into another 

hallway, keep turning right until you see the elevators). 

Turn left off the escalator and exit the building at the security doors on the left. (If taking the elevator, go 

to the 1st floor and proceed straight, exit the building at the security doors on left.) 

Once outside the Capitol, walk straight to the expansive lawn facing Capitol Avenue. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

**if the line into the Legislative Office Building is too long, walk past the entrance and turn left up 

Capitol Avenue. Just walk up Capitol Avenue. Please use caution when crossing the I-84 ramp (wait for 

the safe to walk sign and double-check as you cross). A walkway in the middle of the Capitol grounds will 

bring you toward the Capitol’s South Lawn. 

 

From any other location 

The South Lawn is located across the street from the Supreme Court. The Capitol address is 210 Capitol 

Avenue. Type in that address into your phone map APP to bring you there. 

 

Security 

Everyone entering the Legislative Office Building or State Capitol must go through a metal detector and 

place their items in a scanner. Be ready to remove all metals from your pockets – keys, phone, etc. Belts 

and shoes stay on. 

 

Bathrooms 

Bathrooms are located on the first (second, third and fourth) floors of the State Capitol. If you are 

standing in front of the escalators, the women’s bathrooms are located on the left; men’s bathrooms on 

the right, behind the interior stairwells. 

You must go (back) through security to use the bathrooms.  

There will be a folding table for changing if needed, in each of the men’s and women’s bathrooms. 

 

Food and Drinks 

While a full-service cafeteria will be open in the Legislative Office Building, the Capitol has limited 

options for food and drink. Vending machines can be found on the 2nd and 3rd floors of the Capitol, in the 

same interior stairwell hallway as the bathrooms.  

 

 


